MUSE Board Meeting

Monday, 5/12/14

K-8 Library 4:30pm

Meeting called to order at 4:40pm

Last meeting’s Minutes are on Google Drive via Pam 

Pam pointed out that Google Drive would be a good place to keep documents

Financial Report from Anna Kvinsland—

The Alex de Grassi concert raised over $2,000. Doug Nunn thanked Pattie DeMatteo and Mendocino Stories in a letter(Pattie’s response to be emailed). We would like to have Mendocino Stories do another potential benefit for next year. There are no further expenses for this event.

Net result—going into the next school year we will have $13, 245 available in our accounts. 

Honoree Dinner—Interact may or not be able to help with the Honoree dinner.  Pamela Duncan should be able to help get other servers for the event. They must be at the Abalone Room at the Little River Inn at 5pm. 

Pamela Graham said she has 24 bottles of wine. A lot of the potential sponsors are now corporately owned. Handlee, Husch, Brutacao all gave bottles of wine. Navarro Vineyards said they can sell to MUSE with a 40% reduction. The charge for the customers at the Honoree Dinner is $5 for a glass and $20 for a bottle. We will need another wine salesman at the event. Susan recommended Scott & Kathy Shepley to go around between tables. 

Right now there are 44 people coming to the Honoree Dinner on Friday night. Susan said that we need to get 60 people at the dinner because there are some very good auction items. We are calling people to try to get them to come to the dinner. Pamela Duncan will call teachers, Pamela Graham will call doctors.  People who are coming should just call Little River Inn and make reservations with the Inn itself, says Susan. 

Melissa then read a letter from Don Kirkpatrick re: the Honoree dinner. He makes recommendations re: how the Honoree dinner could be improved. Pamela Duncan suggested that we should save the letter for next year when we plan the Honoree dinner. 

Gail Dickenson sent a fund request for KAKX funding for next year. The request would be for around $9000, about 1/2 of what will be required to fund the program for next year. Pamela Duncan pointed out that MUSE presently is changing the direction of programs we fund. We would like to take teacher requests, but we need a protocol for how we would take such requests. Re; the KAKX request, because it is an attempt to fund a full program it was felt that this may not presently be the direction MUSE would like to go.

Pamela put out a potential Google MUSE request form today in the form of an email. She says this could be easily done. If we were to set a limit to requests of about $1000, we might get a lot of teacher buy in and a lot of teachers to show up to make requests. Should the teacher have to put their requests through the principal? Perhaps we could consider requests at the beginning of September, January and April. We would then consider those requests at our September, January and April meetings. 

Pamela Duncan moved that we consider teacher requests up to $1000 at our September, January and April meetings. Requests would be submitted at the first day of each of these months and considered at those meetings. 

Anna Kvinsland seconded and the motion passed unanimously. 

It was moved to approve the minutes from February. It was seconded and passed unanimously. 

Re: the board meeting to plan next year’s events. Monday, June 23 or Thursday, June 26 are nominations. The purpose of the meeting is to make a calendar of fund-raising events for the following year. 

Anna Kvinsland is considering a job offer and may be unable to continue as Treasurer. If we lose her, we will need a new Treasurer. 

We talked about how we need more members, and they should have kids in school. 

Pamela Duncan volunteered to show us how to get on Google Docs. 

We moved to adjourn at 5:42.

